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MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERSHIP

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

MAY 24, 2008

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH

ATTENDING 

(Commissioners):

Larry Bresina; Herschel Brown; Joe Errigo; Dick Hollar; Tom O’Hern; Carol Vantine

(Members):

Approximately 25 Members were present at the meeting.

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair, at 9:07 AM.

The Commissioners and Members introduced themselves, and welcomed Herschel Brown, who has been named as the new representative of the Polk County Board.

The Minutes of the September 1, 2007 Annual Meeting were amended to include the review and acceptance of the 2006 Audit report.  The minutes were approved as amended.

Lou Fornetti distributed and presented the Audit Committee Report for 2007, which was accepted by unanimous vote of the members present. Mr. Fornetti noted the balance brought forward to 2008 of $7,762.25.

Tom O’Hern distributed and presented the Financial Report for the period ending May 22, 2008. He noted that a little more than half of the tax levy for this year has been received, and that expenses are well below projections because of limited outlays for Lake Quality Initiatives and Constituent Development early in the season. The Financial Report was accepted by unanimous vote of the members present.

Carol Vantine announced the dates for upcoming events as follows:


Fourth of July Boat Parade
   
Saturday, July 5 (rain date: Sunday, July 6)


Annual Picnic
 
   
Saturday, August 16, 2008


Annual Meeting (Membership) 
Saturday, August 30, 2008
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Carol Vantine noted that two Commissioner positions will be filled at the Annual Meeting in August.  Dick Hollar will not be seeking re-election.  Joe Errigo was appointed to fill an unexpired term in 2007.  That term expires at the Annual Meeting in August.   There was a question about election guidelines that would assure representation from both lakes.  No such guidelines are currently in place.  

Joe Errigo distributed and presented a Report on 2008 Goals, which is summarized below:

Ten Year Strategic Plan Goal

Develop broad based community support and involvement for long term protection and enhancement of the lakes, watershed and habitat for native plants, animals, birds and fish.

2008 Goal:     ADOPT COMMUNICATIONS ACTION PLAN

Results as of 5-24-08

· Designed and implemented new newsletter format 

(naming contest underway)

· Designed and implemented new Website

· Increased recruitment for active volunteers

Ten Year Strategic Plan Goal
Improve average water clarity through significant reduction in annual phosphorus loading by 2015.

2008 Goal:     ADOPT FIVE YEAR LAKE MANAGEMENT ACTION PLAN


Results as of 5-24-08

· Build on findings of Cedar Corporation Report

· Implemented Shoreland Restoration Demonstration program

· Stepped up monitoring of stream beds

· Exploring feasibility of outer watershed projects

· Exploring financing options that minimize dependence on tax revenue

Ten Year Strategic Plan Goal
Avoid Eurasian Watermilfoil, Curly Leaf Pondweed and other invasive species.

2008 Goal:    CONTINUE CLEAN BOATS/CLEAN WATERS PROGRAM
Results as of 5-24-08

· Secured DNR Grant for five year funding of boat landing inspections (75%)

· Expanded program to include underwater surveillance.
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Mr. Errigo highlighted certain provisions of the Communications Action Plan, which was adopted by the Commissioners in January of 2008. Our goal is to double the number of Pipe Lakes volunteers in five years (we had 33 volunteers in 2007).  Errigo distributed a sign up sheet detailing the many volunteer opportunities available to the members.  Of the 23 members present at the meeting, 16 individuals signed up for at least one volunteer activity during 2008!  

Larry Bresina provided an update on the development of our Five Year Lake Management Action Plan.  His slide presentation included the impact of increased development on the lakes, our efforts to accelerate the monitoring and measurement of stream beds in the outer watersheds, and current feasibility studies on potential watershed projects that will limit or reduce phosphorus runoff to the lakes.  Projected multi-year expense for shoreland and watershed projects could exceed $250,000, which would require substantial support from public sources.  Current estimates are that the District share of that total expense would be approximately $85,000 over 5 to 6 years.  The cost to the Lake District could be reduced with private funding partners.   Mr. Bresina reiterated the current policy of the commissioners to explore financing options that would

Minimize dependence on future tax revenues. 

Mr. Bresina noted that the Water Quality Committee would be refining the plan over the coming months.  The District will send out a Membership Survey in July to determine the level of support by lake owners (strong member support would make us more competitive for grant funds from the DNR and others).   If the Committee recommends applying for a Protection Grant in May of 2009, the budget submitted for approval at the Annual Meeting in August of 2008 will include $2,500 for a consultant to prepare the grant application.

Tom O’Hern asked if the members might be interested in a Pipe Lakes Garage Sale in July.  Several members agreed to work with Tom to explore the possibilities.

Carol Vantine adjourned the meeting at 10:57 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joe Errigo, Secretary

